
 
 
 May 24, 2023  
 
A general meeting of the Sewer Authority of the Borough of Minersville was held Wednesday, May 
24, 2023 in Council Chambers, North Delaware Avenue and East Carbon Street. Richard DiBiase 
opened the meeting with the flag ceremony at 7:00PM.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
The following members attended the May meeting- Jeff Enders, Richard DiBiase, Steve Darosh, 
Engineer Don Cuff, Plant Manager Ray Sukeena and Borough Manager Bob Mahalchick. 
 
MINUTES 
 Mr. Darosh made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 2023 meeting.  Mr. Enders 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
The Financial Report was not available for the May meeting. 
 
VISITORS 
There were no visitors at the meeting. 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
The Solicitor was not present at the meeting. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
Mr. Darosh made a motion, second by Mr. Enders to approve Requisition #40 in the amount of 
$309,317.13, which consisted of payment to PACT for sewer main replacement on North Street-
$77,977.50, Strouse Brothers for the clarifier project-$20,330.00, Blooming Glen for clarifier gates 
and valves-$207,801.85, and Entech for Bond related engineering-$1,590.00, ultraviolet light 
disinfection system-$146.53 and the Delaware Avenue storm project-$1,471.25.  Mr. Enders 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented. 
Don Cuff reported the Delaware Avenue storm water project, previously authorized, is ready for 
bidding. 
There is nothing new to report on the condition of Reber’s pond. 
 
SEWER OPERATOR’S REPORT 
Ray Sukeena presented members with a written report.  Mr. Sukeena reported the plant is running 
nicely.  Repairing of the inlets continues.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no correspondence. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
There was no Unfinished Business to discuss. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no Old Business to discuss. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Mr. Enders made a motion to hire a high school student for summer help at he plant.  Mr. Darosh 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented.   
Mr. Darosh made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Enders seconded the motion. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gloria Capik, Secretary 


